113 North Union Avenue Madison, South Dakota 57042 May 23, 1985

Ms. Karen Hall St. Paul's Episcopal Church 519 Fighth Avenue Brookings, South Dakota 57006

Dear Karen,

At a special meeting of the Bishop's Committee on Friday, May 17, we voted unanimously to ask you to serve as our lay vicar at Grace Church in Madison from Tuesday, May 28, until you go to seminary in Wisconsin in September.

We are very much looking forward to having you in our presence and feel very fortunate that you have indicated a willingness to work with us.

A copy of this letter is being sent to Bishop Anderson at the Diocesan Office, so he may be apprised of our formal request to ask you to serve in the capacity of lay vicar.

We look forward to our first meeting with you on Tuesday, May 28, at 7:30 at the church.

Sincerely,

Kitty Brewer, Clerk Bishop's Committee

cc: Bishop Anderson